
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was so great to see everyone at the District Board 
of Directors meeting in September. Every Club had a 
representative there for the first time! Even though we 
did have some technical difficulties that took away 
from two of the breakouts, I think we all did learn 
something new during the time together. I look      

forward to seeing all of you at future meetings. 

I spoke to those present about a new program we 
were starting to help pick our District‟s LEADS candi-
date from the District to represent us at the CFWC 
Board meeting in February and go through the LEADS 
candidate training with CFWC. This is an impressive 
2-day training course trained by our CFWC leaders 
to prepare you for leadership, be it in your club or 
within the CFWC or GFWC structure. Some of us who 
have gone through the training are Myrna Binford, 
Jan Imonti, Nancy Jones, and me. I am sure there may 
have been others. I went through only as a favor to 
Myrna, with no intention of moving up the ladder in 
CFWC and look what happened to me!!!! You never 
know what may happen in your future, so it is always 

good to be prepared.  

This training will prepare you for that day in the   
future that could happen. So, the question is, who in 
your club is someone who may have this desire or the 
inclination to be a leader in your mind? Could it be 
you? I want at least one person from every club to 
attend the meeting on November 6th from 10-3 at the 
La Sala Room in  Bonsall.  (Presidents, we have had 
meetings there in the past; it is in the River Village 
Plaza on the corner of Hwy 76 and Mission Rd in 
Bonsall). There will be more details on this sent out. 
Please have the names of your candidate sent to me 

by October 30th. 

November will be a busy month for us with a Narrative 
training session either in person on the 18th or on Zoom 
on the 30th to accommodate those who cannot meet in 
person. Also, be sure to sign up for your Christmas 
candy from See‟s or Pampered Chef Goodies before it 

is too late! Christmas is coming fast! 

And, Daylight savings time happens on November 7th. 
Even though we may dislike the idea of changing our 
clocks every time, this will get us a little more daylight. 

So do not forget to “fall back” and set those clocks! 

So, in case I will not see you during the meetings 
planned, HAPPY THANKSGIVING. I hope all of you 
will be able to get together with your families this year 
without the threat of Covid, flu or anything else      
horribly happening to you. We are due for happy 

times for a change. 

Pa l o m a r  D i s t r i c t  F e d e r a t i o n ,  C F WC  

The 

Telescope 

Share the Good News with Club Members! 
If any of your current or new members wish to sign up for District news, please forward this link to sign up:   

 
https://gfwcpalomardistrict.us18.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=0cc0b202fdf6d86e5399f7f3e&id=176d4856a7  

         District President‟s Message—Judy Pantazo 

OCTOBER 2021 

ROSALIA  ZAMORA ,  
EDITOR  

https://gfwcpalomardistrict.us18.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=0cc0b202fdf6d86e5399f7f3e&id=176d4856a7
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Palomar District Federation, CFWC Presents 

A Pampered Chef Virtual Fundraiser 
Thursday, October 14, 2021 

through Tuesday, November 30, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 
 Join us for a Virtual Pampered Chef Fundraiser! 

 Be amazed at all the kitchen aids and accessories offered 

 Feel free to forward this to your friends and family (even men) 

 MasterCard, Visa, American Express and Discover cards accepted 

 You will have your choice of a free product with a purchase of $80 or more. 

 Go to the link below to view the catalog and place an order: 

https://www.pamperedchef.com/party/cfwcpaldist 
Shipping charges: Up to $149.99 - $7.95         $150.00 or more - FREE 

Please allow up to 7 days for shipping of products. 

The Fallbrook Woman’s Club is hosting an “in-person show” at its clubhouse, 
which is located at 238 West Mission Road, Fallbrook on Wednesday, November 
10th, at 10:30 AM and if you would like to join us to look at the product demon-
strations, please let Pam know.  Palomar District will get credit for anything you 
purchase.  A light lunch will be served. 

If you have any questions, please contact Pam Hermansader at (760) 451-9234 

or e-mail at av8rpam@gmail.com. Thank you for supporting Palomar District! 

 
The Palomar District Federation, CFWC is a 501(c)3 Non-profit organization that donates to Non-Profit 

Organizations and to High School Scholarships.  To learn more about Palomar District, go to 
GFWCpalomardistrict.org 
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See’s Candies Yum‑Raising 
NOW through December 1, 2021 

 

The Palomar District Federation, CFWC is holding a  
See’s Candies “Virtual” Fundraising event.  

You will be able to order your favorite See’s Candies  
without ever leaving your house.   

Please feel free to forward this Fundraising information to your friends and family.   
The more orders we get means that we can donate more to our Scholarship fund. 

 

Below is a link to our “Fundraiser Storefront.”  Click on the link below or copy and 
paste into your browser and START SHOPPING!  When you are ready to order, 

just select the items you wish, add to your Bag and, when you check out, you will 
be asked for your credit card number.  See’s accepts VISA, MasterCard,  

American Express, Discover and PayPal. 
No tax will be added. 

 

Shipping charges for YUM-RAISING Customers 

Under $40 = $7.95  s  $40 - $69.99 = $5.95  s  Over $70 is Free 
Exciting news!  You may also order See’s $25 Gift Cards on the same link, and 

they will be shipped to you for Free. 
 

Orders will be shipped as soon as ordered! 
Please allow 7 business days for orders to arrive. 

 

https://www.yumraising.com/secure/cfwcpd_cfwc_palomar_district88/candy?
h=PamHer8783 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Pam Hermansader at  
av8rpam@gmail.com or call her at (760) 451-9234. 

 

 

Thank you  for supporting your District! 

 
Palomar District Federation, CFWC is a 501(c)3 Nonprofit organization that donates to Scholarships for  

Palomar College and Mira Costa College Students. 

Members of the General Federation of Women’s Clubs and the California Federation of Women’s Clubs. 

To learn more about Palomar District, please visit https://gfwcpalomardistrict.org/ 

https://www.yumraising.com/secure/cfwcpd_cfwc_palomar_district88/candy?h=PamHer8783
https://www.yumraising.com/secure/cfwcpd_cfwc_palomar_district88/candy?h=PamHer8783
https://gfwcpalomardistrict.org/
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PALOMAR DISTRICT ART FESTIVAL 
—Joye Davisson, Chair 

 

Plans are underway to have a “live” Palomar District Art Festival in 2022.  
The date chosen is Monday, February 14th.  The rest of the details are still 
being worked on. 
 
We will be honoring Elizabeth Johnson and her many contributions to our 
art festival over the years.  We will have an exhibit that celebrates her    
artistic talents that she shared with us. 
 
For those of you who are uncomfortable signing the required waiver, we 
will not need that waiver in order for you to participate in our Art Festival.  
The waiver will only need to be signed if you want to have the opportunity 
to enter the California Federation of Women’s Clubs (CFWC) Art Contest.  
So, if you are willing to share your talents at the district level, please do so! 
 
We are looking for volunteers to step up and serve as (1) Craft Chair,      
(2) Photography Chair, and (3) Creative Writing Chair. 
 

 



5 

 

1st VP “Dean‟s News”—Nancy B Jones 

Narratives Training 

is Coming Up! 

 

We will be holding Narrative Training sessions right 
here in Palomar District in November.  Almost all of 
the paperwork in your folder will match last year‟s 
instructions.  The major change is that the narrative 
form will specify the 2021 calendar year, January 1 

through December 31. (So don’t use the 2020 form!!) 

The Program Area and Advancement Plan titles will 
be the same. The only required report is the Statisti-
cal Form, but we would love to see at least the  

Membership Narrative as well. 

These Narratives are your Club’s chance  
to shine  

AND  
share your Club’s successes  

AND  

keep up your Club’s history. 

The judging procedure will match last year‟s - We 
will be judging within the District, reading and scoring 
narratives from non-competing club sizes.  There will 
be some slight changes in the scoring which we will 

point out. 

You all did such a tremendous 
job last year on    Narratives 
and submitting them as attach-
ments to e-mails.  The Judging 
process went smoothly, and we are very grateful that 
your Clubs took care of business on time!  Please   
involve your members in the judging - they will learn 
a lot about Federation from the carefully crafted  

reports! 

Please send me the name of your club‟s Judging   
Coordinator by November 30th.  This member will 
be receiving the Narratives from me, arranging for 

the scoring committee, and returning the scores to me. 

Basically, if you accomplished Narratives last year, 

this year will be almost the same. 

IF you hear about Dropbox, that change is for me, 
your District Dean - I will be submitting all the      
narratives to CFWC on Dropbox.  Palomar District 
Club Deans will submit Narratives to me as           

attachments to e-mails, just like last year. 

Please remember that your District Dean is available 
to answer questions about Narratives, forms, record-
keeping, and categorizing your narratives into     

Program Areas.   My phone # is (760) 822-6824. 

Here are the two options for the Narrative Training.  Please RSVP by the date given for each. 

November 18, Thursday 
“IN-PERSON” 

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Fallbrook Woman’s Clubhouse  238 W. Mission Road, Fallbrook 

RSVP to Nancy by November 15:  11nanb.jones74@gmail.com 

November 30, Tuesday  
“ZOOM” 

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86125572799?pwd=YlZwOXNkYzZZN0dhdmFaSnU1VjI4UT09  

Meeting ID: 861 2557 2799  

Passcode: 381524  

One tap mobile +16699009128,,86125572799#,,,,*381524# US (San Jose)  

Dial by your location +1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose) and enter Meeting ID and Passcode 

RSVP to Nancy by November 26:  11nanb.jones74@gmail.com 
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There are several versions 

of “A Member’s Bill of 

Rights and Responsibilities” 

by CFWC and GFWC to 

help us run our clubs 

smoothly. If everyone 

knows their rights and their 

responsibilities as members, the important work we 

do can proceed without disruption.  In this version, 

which of these rank as the top three rights and      

responsibilities in priority, based on your experience?   

No two of us will probably choose the same ones – 

that‟s OK! 

Member’s Rights: 

1.  Be treated with courtesy and respect 

2.  Be informed about the purpose, date, time, and 

place of club meetings 

3.  Have meetings start on time 

4.  Participate in discussions, make motions, debate, 

and vote 

5.  Have all the facts, alternatives and consequences          

presented openly and have an opportunity to   

discuss every item before voting 

6. Participate in the process to select officers and   

representatives 

7. Have a copy of the bylaws, standing rules, and 

all information that‟s available to any other  

member 

8.  Receive a copy of the minutes 

9.  See and hear what‟s going on and be heard when 

speaking. 

Member’s Responsibilities: 

1.  Treat other members with courtesy and respect 

2. Refrain from behavior or conversation that hurts 

or is disrespectful to other members or the club 

3. Attend, be punctual, and be prepared for  

meetings 

4.  Support and participate in club activities 

5.  Be informed about the club and GFWC‟s [and 

CFWC‟s] mission, services, policies, and programs 

6.  Pay dues in a timely manner 

7.  Volunteer personal skills that help the club function 

effectively 

8. Stretch your personal comfort zone and accept 

leadership roles whenever possible 

9.   Inform others about the club and GFWC [and 

CFWC] and bring potential new members to  

meetings.  

These lists were compiled by GFWC Facilitators.  Do 

you agree with them and the orders of priority?  

Would you add or delete any? They‟re not etched in 

stone so I‟d switch some and I expect you would, too.  

For one, I‟d move Responsibility #3 to #1 and move 

the first two down a notch. To me, attending meetings 

is a member‟s  #1 right and responsibility; everything 

else follows that. I look forward to hearing your 

amended lists of rights and responsibilities! Include 

your reasons for the changes if you wish, as a basis 

for further discussion. 

 

 New Member’s “Welcome!” Card    

 

We now have a cute note card with a “honeybee 

and hive” theme that we‟d like to send to your new 

members, to welcome them not only to your club but 

also to the District, CFWC and GFWC.  All I need is 

the member‟s name and mailing address, and I‟ll take 

care of the rest.  The cards are brand-new so they 

don‟t have a message inside yet, but once they‟re 

printed, I‟ll email you a sample. 

2nd VP Membership—Bev York 

"Tell me and I forget. Teach me and I remember. 

Involve me and I learn."  — Benjamin Franklin 
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GFWC recently added more areas and a new name 

to their Signature Program, “Domestic and Sexual 

Violence Awareness and Prevention.”  The focus 

now is on eight areas: Intimate Partner Violence; 

Elder Abuse; Child Abuse Prevention; Human Traffick-

ing; Teen Dating Awareness; Campus Sexual Assault; 

Military Sexual Abuse; Violence Against Native 

American Women. 

The Alabaster Jar Project (AJP): We‟ll continue to 

collect purses, personal items (none with travel-

related    logos, please) as well as gently-used cloth-

ing suitable for the workplace and job interviews, for 

AJP, a North County-based resource for human traf-

ficking survivors to rebuild their lives. The project has       

expanded beyond our original parameters of purses 

and travel-size personal items, so if your club is not 

supporting a domestic violence 501(c)(3) project for 

2021-22, we‟d appreciate your donations! When 

District meetings resume in person, just bring your  

donations to the meeting and I‟ll collect them there, or 

contact me to make other arrangements. 

If your club knows of a woman who has survived   

intimate partner violence, is a US citizen or perma-

nent legal resident, is enrolled or plans to enroll at an 

accredited post-secondary school (community college, 

technical school or 4-year university) and is recom-

mended by a licensed or accredited domestic       

violence agency, counselor or social worker willing to 

provide info on her behalf, GFWC offers a $2,500 

scholarship!  For more details, please contact GFWC 

at (202) 347-3168 or email Programs@GFWC.org. 

 

WISH LIST for AJP:  “"We are running low on      

tampons and pads, deodorant and hair brushes.  We 

also would appreciate grocery store gift cards 

(Target, Walmart, Vons, Food4Less). "  

GFWC Domestic & Sexual Violence Awareness & Prevention— 
Bev York, District Chair 

Hi everyone –  Hope you are all doing well!  Thanks so much for all that you do for AJP and  
survivors of trafficking.  I‟m sending this out in hopes that we can collectively get the word 
out about our newly acquired home for survivors.  We have closed escrow and now have a       
mortgage to pay off.     
  
Attached are images and a pdf Press Release advertising our new home.  Please feel empowered 
to share, forward, etc. to any press contacts, community bulletin boards, online bulletin 
boards, Facebook groups, LinkedIn, etc.  if you feel so inclined.  (please see next page) 
  
In gratitude, 
    Susan 

Susan Johnson, Director & Co-Founder, Alabaster Jar Project 



8 

 

 

 

 

 

The time has come. We‟re ready. We need your help.  
 

 

We have purchased a home for the women in the program! This has been a vision of 
AJP for over 5 years.   We secured some grant funding to go towards the down     
payment on the home purchase.  And we need your help.  Purchasing a home will  
provide a stable, long term solution to the women of Alabaster Jar. It will be a huge 
financial milestone for the organization, allowing us to take better control over our 
finances.  Can we count on you to participate?  
  

DONATE HERE:  https://www.alabasterjarproject.org/home-purchase 
Thank you for your support! 
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Environment—Jonna Waite, District Chair  

 

GFWC NEWS 

GFWC’s Advocates for Children Week starts this Sunday! Make 
the most of October 24–30 and stick your neck out to support 
children. Parents and caregivers need more training to be the 
best Advocates for Children in emergency or other health   
situations. Schools need more support to create and upgrade 

curricula for students.  

Participate in the “Stick Your Neck Out” challenge!  View the 
Juniors‟ Special Program section of the Club Manual in the  
Member Portal Digital Library in the “C” Resources folder and 
the “Special Programs and CSPs” subfolder. And be sure to 
submit your success story to PR@GFWC.org. Your Advocates 
for Children project could be selected to be published on the 

GFWC Blog.  

Please see the attached pdf document 
about starting a new Habitat!  Thank 
you to Jane Thomey, CFWC Environment 

Chair, for sharing this information with us. 

This picture is from an educational 

and fundraising event recently 

called a Viktor Pub Crawl. This is 

Viktor (the fox). The Brewery made 

a special FoxtAle beer and $400 

was made on that alone.  

https://www.siberiancupcakes.com/

animal-encounters  

The GFWC Member Portal has a comprehensive digital library of members-only resources and documents to help clubs 
and individuals make a difference in their communities through volunteer service. MemberSuite, the system hosting the 
members-only digital library, allows documents to be downloaded much faster than was previously possible here on this 

page. The digital library in the Portal also has a more advanced filing system, making it easier to find files. 

After logging in to the Portal, click on “My Digital Library” under the profile icon in the upper right corner and select the 
GFWC Resources folder. The top folder contains an Index listing where all of the documents are filed in the A–Z         
Resources folders. Among the many resources exclusively available in the Portal, the members-only “My Digital Library” 

includes: 

The 2020–2022 Club Manual  GFWC emblem and logo files Icons for the Special Programs and Community Service 

Programs   Resolutions  Resources for recruiting and building your club membership   
And many more resources and documents! 

 
Having difficulties accessing the Member Portal? Check out the frequently asked questions (FAQs) that cover topics such as 
creating an account, resetting your password, navigating the Digital Library, registering for GFWC events, and more. If 

you do not see your question covered in the FAQs, please don‟t hesitate to email GFWC@GFWC.org. 

https://www.siberiancupcakes.com/animal-encounters
https://www.siberiancupcakes.com/animal-encounters
https://gfwc.users.membersuite.com/home
https://gfwc.users.membersuite.com/home
https://www.gfwc.org/news-publications/club-manual/
https://www.gfwc.org/membership/gfwc-resources/member-portal-faqs/
https://www.gfwc.org/what-we-do/community-service-programs/
https://www.gfwc.org/what-we-do/community-service-programs/
https://gfwc.users.membersuite.com/home
https://www.gfwc.org/gfwc-resources/member-portal-faqs/
mailto:GFWC@GFWC.org
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A Message from Assemblywoman Marie Waldron 

As summer comes to an end, 
the Southern California fire 
season begins. With dry, hot 
Santa Ana winds on the way, 
we must all take extra care to 
proactively protect our rural 

communities from wildfires during the dry months 
ahead. 
 
Unfortunately, many homeowners risk losing or have 
lost their fire insurance coverage due to living in Very 
High Fire Hazard Zones. 
 
In many communities identified as high fire-risk by in-
surers, including areas of Valley Center, Fallbrook, 
Bonsall, Rainbow, Pala, and Pauma Valley, residential 
insurance is getting harder to find. Many homeowners 
that receive nonrenewable notices are often forced to 
seek insurance from another provider at a much higher 
rate. 
 
If you or someone you know has lost their homeowners 
insurance coverage due to wildfire risk, my office is 
here to help by providing a few tips to help you 

through the process: 
 
1. Contact local insurance agents or brokers within 

your area. Use the Home Insurance Finder tool to 
locate agents in your immediate vicinity and  

      beyond, or click here to access the Residential  
Insurance Company Contact List for a list of over 
50 insurers that provide homeowners insurance. 

 
2.   Ask your insurance agent or broker if they are 

able to obtain coverage in the "surplus lines"   
market. 

 
3.   If you are unable to find an agent who can insure 

you, the California FAIR Plan is available to every 
homeowner as a last resort. 

 
4.  If you feel that your insurance nonrenewal was  

unfair, file a complaint with the CDI. 
 
 
If you require further assistance, please contact the 
California Department of Insurance (CDI) directly at   
1-800-927-4357. 

Inspiration Chairman— 
Joye Davisson 
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Women‟s History Resource Center—Carolyné Hensel, Chair 

SAVE THE DATES   (open to all members)                                                                             

Nov 6, 2021  Palomar District LEADS training 

Nov 13, 2021   Palomar District Fundraiser  

Nov 23, 2021  Palomar Executive Board 

Jan 25, 2022  Palomar Board of Directors 

Feb 14, 2022  Palomar District Art Festival  

Feb 24-26, 2022  CFWC State Board, Sacramento 

Apr 26, 2022  Palomar District Convention      

May 11-15, 2022   CFWC Convention, Garden Grove 

May 31, 2022  Palomar Executive Board 

June 25-28, 2022   GFWC Convention, New Orleans-Louisiana 

 

LEGISLATION AND PUBLIC POLICY 

New Taxes Down the Road 

California has the highest gasoline prices in the country, and at 51.1 cents per gallon, our gasoline tax is also 
the highest. Keep in mind we have the country‟s worst poverty rate, with many living just barely above the  
poverty level, and thousands have real problems just making ends meet.  Making matters worse, SB339 has 
been signed into law by the Governor. It pilots implementation of a “Road Usage Charge” (RUC) to eventually 
charge motorists a "per mile driven" tax. We already pay over twice what other Americans pay for fuel and 
vehicle maintenance – SB339 adds to the burden. Remember, the new RUC will be on top of the existing gas 

tax, and there‟s no indication the gas tax will be reduced as the RUC is implemented.  

The RUC would replace declining gas tax revenues as motorists shift to Zero Emission Vehicles (ZEVs). But there‟s 
a real problem. ZEV owners have a mean annual income of nearly $200,000/year, 81% are college        
educated and 81% are homeowners. For the most part, these are not people making two-hour commutes to get 
to work. Median and low-income commuters are rarely ZEV owners, nor are they likely to be anytime soon.    
SB339 unfairly shifts the cost of maintaining roads to lower-income drivers and rural communities while giving 

wealthier ZEV owners what amounts to a „free ride.‟ 

Gas taxes are constitutionally protected; funds cannot be diverted for non-transportation purposes. No such 
protections exist for RUC revenues, and history shows funds without constitutional protections can easily be    
diverted to other uses. Another problem – local jurisdictions, including San Diego County, are considering imple-
menting their own RUC, so the state‟s travel tax would be in addition to the county‟s travel tax, on top of the 

gas tax. California‟s lower-income drivers should not bear the burden of maintaining our state‟s highways. 

THIS „N‟ THAT 

Women’s History Resource Center News, the newsletter produced by the Women‟s History and 
Resource Center (WHRC) Committee, is a quarterly publication which highlights GFWC and 

women‟s history and the achievements and collections of the WHRC.  

Members can sign up to receive the WHRC News through the communications preferences at-
tached to their record in the GFWC Member Portal (https://gfwc.users.membersuite.com/auth/portal-login).  

For further assistance, contact GFWC@GFWC.org.  
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What is the Affiliate club called “STARS OF PALOMAR” all about?  STARS is an Affiliate club 
of Palomar District and CFWC.  It is a club of Current and Past  Presidents, (both clubs and District). 

They meet four times a year (Oct., Dec., Feb., and May) on the 3rd Tuesday of those months.   

 

Meetings are get-togethers that are social, networking, business, informative (speakers) and sometimes 
no-host lunch. For the time being, the meetings are held via Zoom. When they can meet in person, they 
have opportunity drawings, which are not mandatory, but they‟re fun (like all drawings).  Members vol-
unteer to donate new or gently used items. They don't hold fundraisers but do give donations to the 
speaker's organization.  Dues is minimal ($15/year).  If you are a Current or Past president, please join 

STARS!  For more info, please contact Myrna Binford at (760) 728-6393. 

STARS OF PALOMAR 
An affiliate club of CFWC and Palomar District 

A Community Service Announcement 
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BONSALL WOMAN’S CLUB  (large club) 

Organized 1980  Federated 1980   Members: 73 

Meeting Day/Hour: 1st Thursday, 10:00 AM;  Meeting Location: Bonsall Community Center 

 

CARLSBAD, WOMAN’S CLUB OF  (Intermediate club) 

Organized 1925 Federated 1925   Members: 68 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Wednesday, 6:45 PM; Clubhouse: 3320 Monroe St, Carlsbad 92008 

 

FALLBROOK WOMAN’S CLUB (intermediate club) 

Organized 1907  Federated 1910  Members: 60 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Tuesday, 11:00 AM;  Clubhouse: 238 W. Mission Road, Fallbrook 

 

GFWC CONTEMPORARY WOMEN OF NORTH COUNTY (CWONC)   (intermediate club) 

Organized 1985 Federated 1985  Members: 37 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Monday, 6:30 PM;   Location:  Zoom (www.CWONC.org) 

 

GFWC INLAND VALLEY FEDERATED WOMEN’S CLUB  (small club) 

Organized 2000 Federated 2001  Members: 7 

Meeting Day/Hour: day, time and location varies (Sept, Nov, Jan, Mar, June)    

 

JULIAN WOMAN’S CLUB (intermediate club) 

Organized 1926  Federated 1928  Members: 51 

Meeting Day/Hour: 1st Wednesday, 1:00 PM; Clubhouse: 2607 C Street, Julian 

 

OCEANSIDE, WOMAN’S CLUB OF (medium club) 

Organized 1918  Federated 1920  Members: 21       

Meeting Day/Hour: 1st Thursday, 10:00 AM; Clubhouse: 1606 Missouri Avenue, Oceanside 

 

POWAY WOMAN’S CLUB (small club) 

Organized 1960 Federated 1960  Members: 14 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Tuesday, 10:00 AM; Location: Porter House Great Room, Old Poway Park  

 

STARS OF PALOMAR (Affiliate Club) 

Organized 1958  Federated 1958  Members: 13  

Meeting Day/Hour: 3rd Tuesday, 11:00 AM  (Oct, Dec, Feb, May); Location: Zoom 

 

VALLEY CENTER WOMEN’S CLUB (small club) 

Organized 1987 Federated 1988  Members: 3 

Meeting Day/Hour: 1st Thursday, 10:00 AM; Location: check with club president 

 

WOMAN’S CLUB OF VISTA GFWC (medium club) 

Organized 1916  Federated 1925 Members: 30 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Wednesday, 11:45 AM; Location: Shadowridge Golf Club 

Club and Meeting Information 

(save for future reference) Rev. 9/28/21 


